ELWIRD M. KENNEDY, MASS., CHAIRMAN

BIRCK DAYH, IND. ROBERT C. BYRD, W. VA. JOSEPH R. BIDEN, JR., DEL. JOHN C. CULVER, IOWA ORRIN G. HATCH, UTAM HOWARD M. METZENBAUM, OHIO ROBERT DOLE, KANS. THAD COCHRAN, MISS. PATRICK J. LEAHY, VT. MAX BAUCUS, MONT. HOWELL HEFLIN, ALA.

STROK THURMOND S.C. CHARLES MC C. MATHIAS, JR., MD. PAUL LAXALT, NEV. ALAN K. SIMPSON, WYO.

SUBCOMMITTEE: BIRCH BAYH, IND., CHAIRMAN

HOWARD M. METZENBAUM, OHIO ORRIN G. HATCH, UTAH DENNIS DECONCINI, ARIZ. HOWELL HEFLIN, ALA.

STROM THURMOND, S.C. ALAN K. SIMPSON, WYO

NELS ACKERSON, CHIEF COUNSEL AND EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR MARY K. JOLLY, STAFF DIRECTOR KEVIN O. FALEY, GENERAL COUNSEL

DAVID BOIES CHIEF COUNSEL AND STAFF DIRECTOR

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY SUBCOMMITTEE ON THE CONSTITUTION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

June 4, 1979

Mr. Daniel DeSimone Acting Director Office of Technology Assessment 600 Pennsylvania Avenue Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Mr. DeSimone:

There has been a great deal of concern in the Congress, which we share, that the United States is rapidly losing its competitive edge in innovation and productivity, along with the related problem that many promising inventions that are made each year under Govefnment-supported research and development never achieve their potential in the marketplace because of ineffective Government policies!

We believe in this regard that the Office of Technology Assessment can make an important contribution toward solving this problem. We also understand that your office has received a resume from Mr. Norman Latker, whom we feel has invaluable expertise in the field of Government research combined with an excellent understanding of the innovation process.

Mr. Latker has worked with us on S. 414, the University and Small Business Patent Procedures Act, which is a first step in addressing the overall problem of getting inventions out into the marketplace where they can benefit the public. We strongly recommend that you give Mr. Latker a very serious consideration for employment at the OTA because we believe that he will prove to be a great asset for your office in an area of tremendous importance not only to the Congress, but to the continued prosperity of our country.

Sincerely,